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REMINDERS 
 

 
Mon 29th - Fri 3rd May 

Year 6 Camp 
 
 

Fri 10th May 
Mothers Day Stall 

 
 

Mon 13th May 
Year 1 excursion - Briars 

 
 

Mon 13th -  Fri 17th May 
Education Week 

 
 

Mon 20th May 
Curriculum Day 

No School 
 

Wed 22nd / Thurs 23rd May 
Year 3 excursion  

Como House 
 

Wed 29th May 
Divisional Cross Country 

 
 

Wed 5th June 
Year 2 Science Discovery 

Dome Incursion 
 
 

Thurs 6th June 
Marine Ambassador  

Workshop 
 
 

Fri 7th June 
Curriculum Day 

 
 

Monday 10th June 
Kings Birthday 

No School 
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Year 5 Camp Beechworth 
Last week, I had the absolute honour travelling to Beechworth with our wonderful Year 5 students! 
As a school we should be so proud of these students in the way they modelled all of the school 
values and displayed impeccable manners. 
The camp is a learning camp - they learnt about early gold discovery, bushrangers and the story of 
Ned Kelly. They also attended Beechworth Honey and got to try many varieties of honey whilst 
learning about the importance of bees. They even managed to find a small amount of gold! 
I was also lucky enough to be accompanied by 50+ children most mornings for my early walk - the 
children loved learning lots of extra things during these walks and enjoyed solving questions 
asked.  
Payments 
Over the past few weeks we have been in the difficult position of having to have children not  
attend various events because payments and forms have not been completed by due dates.  
Multiple reminders are sent out by both office staff and teachers and the cut off dates are  
important to be met. Following the closure of each event, staff spend a lot of time planning ,  
booking buses, groups etc. To allow late payments has a significant impact for staff and is  
unacceptable. As a parent please note the dates that payment/forms are due and complete this 
process by this date. No child will then be in the sad situation that they miss out.  
This is not what we as a school and you as a parent want! 
 
Dogs on School Grounds 
Another School Council policy that is being challenged at the moment relates to dogs being on site 
at drop off and pick-up. Currently we have a number of dogs being carried onto the school site 
believing that this will mitigate the school policy. We have many students who have anxieties with 
dogs. All dogs must remain off site and we ask that you please respect the School Council  
policy….your assistance is gratefully appreciated. 
 
ANZAC Day 
Yesterday the Pearcedale community came together as one 
and commemorated ANZAC Day with a dawn service.  
As a grandson of a soldier who survived WW1 and in particular 
fighting at Gallipoli it makes me so proud to belong to a  
community who shows such respect for this important date in 
Australian History.  
Our School Captains and along with other Student Leaders  
represented the school laying a wreath on behalf of the school 
in this very moving ceremony.  
Today we also held an ANZAC assembly with all of our  
students and I was so proud of how respectful our students 
were during this assembly.  
Huge thanks to Mark Kinder form the RSL who spoke about 
ANZAC.  

Simon 



2024 Student Attitudes to School Survey (AtoSS) 
 

Dear Parent / Caregiver / Guardian, 
This letter is to inform you about the 2024 Student Attitudes to School Survey (AtoSS), which will be administered to all  
government school students in Years 4 to 12.  
 
About the survey 
The AtoSS is a voluntary annual student survey offered by the Department of Education to assist schools and the department to 
gain an understanding of students' perceptions and experience of school. We value student voice as a means to improving  
student engagement, wellbeing and quality instruction and will be asking your child about their thoughts and feelings in relation to 
their school, their learning, peer relationships, resilience, bullying, health and wellbeing, physical activity, and life in general. 
ORIMA Research Pty Ltd has been contracted by the department to administer the online survey and will provide support to 
schools throughout the survey period via a telephone hotline and email. 
This year, the survey will be conducted at your school from 6th May until 14th June. 
What are the benefits? 
Young people enjoy having a say! This survey has been running for nearly 20 years and is invaluable in helping schools  
understand student views to plan programs and activities to improve your child's schooling experience. The survey responses 
also help the Department of Education understand how student’s learning experiences can be improved. 
What are the risks? 
While we do not anticipate many risks of participation, some students may find some of the survey questions personal and  
sensitive in nature. Should you agree for your child to participate, they are still free to skip questions or to withdraw at any stage if 
the survey makes them upset or uncomfortable. A teacher will be present during the survey to support students. 
The questions are selected from validated survey instruments used in Australia and around the world, are strength-based, and 
tailored for each year level group. 
What will my child be asked to do? 
Your child will be invited to complete the survey online during class time using a purpose built secure online survey tool.  
It is important to note that we are not in any way “testing” your child. Please note: 
·         Student participation in the survey is voluntary and students may withdraw at any time. 
·         The survey is available in a variety of different versions to enable all students to participate. 
·         The survey will take around 20-45 minutes to complete. 
How is my child’s confidentiality protected? 
Your child will be provided with a unique login to complete the survey from their teacher. The student login is an assigned  
identifier that will be used by the department to link data for analysis and research purposes only. Identifiable information, such as 
student name or Victorian Student Number (VSN) is not used for linking datasets. Some student demographic data (i.e. year  
level, gender, age, Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander status) is derived from department-held administrative records and is 
linked to the individual student login ID during survey set up work to support survey administration. 
ORIMA Research will only use student personal information for research purposes to facilitate the administration and data  
collection of the Attitudes to School Survey. To ensure the confidentiality of your child’s responses is protected at all times,  
personally identifiable data will not be recorded in the survey response file that ORIMA Research provides to the department. All 
data is stored on servers located in Australia and access is restricted to staff who are working on the project. 
All information collected about your child will be handled in accordance with the Privacy Data and Protection Act 2014 (Vic), the 
Health Records Act 2001 (Vic) and the Public Records Act 1973 (Vic), as well as the Department’s Schools’ Privacy Policy. 
Please note that consistent with the above legislation and our policy, there are instances where we may be required by law to 
share information provided by your child. For example, where there is a threat to your child’s health and safety. 
How will results be reported? 
Aggregated state-wide survey data will be used to report on initiatives and may also be used in public discussions of issues  
relating to student engagement and wellbeing. An example of how survey data has been previously used includes reporting levels 
of student engagement in the Performance Summary in the Annual Report to the School Community. 
The survey results will also be reported back to the school in aggregate form throughout the survey period. Data or results about 
individual students will not be shared with schools. All survey data that is made available in reports are for groups of students only 
so that no individual student can be identified. Where there are low numbers of students, the data will be suppressed so that the 
school cannot view the results for that group. 
Your school may share the results of the survey with parents and carers. 
Options for participation 
 
Participation in this survey is voluntary. If you do not wish for your child to do the survey, please opt out via email to your school: 
pearcedale.ps@education.vic.gov.au before the survey commences on Monday 6th May 2024. 
Student personal information will be shared with ORIMA Research to facilitate survey preparations prior to this opt out process.  
If you opt your child out of participating, then your school will ensure that your child is not provided with access to the survey.  
Student details will be deleted by ORIMA Research at the conclusion of the survey. 
If your school does not receive a Refusal of Consent email before the survey commencement date, as above, this will be taken as 
your consent for your child to participate in the 2024 Attitudes to School Survey. However, as noted above the survey is voluntary: 
even with your consent, your child can choose to skip questions or withdraw at any time. 
Further information about this survey, including the questions your child will be asked to answer, please visit the department’s 
survey information page. 
 
If you would like more information, please speak to your child’s teacher, or contact the department at 
school.surveys@education.vic.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Department of Education, Victoria 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vic.gov.au%2Fschools-privacy-policy&data=05%7C02%7CChantelle.Bicknell%40education.vic.gov.au%7C941f1e9a9d2641335dc208dc65919598%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C6384969231539786
mailto:pearcedale.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/data-collection-surveys/guidance/attitudes-school-survey
mailto:school.surveys@education.vic.gov.au


 

CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE  - TERM 1 2024 
 

Students who meet the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development’s  

criteria are able to claim a conveyance allowance to assist with their travel costs to school by private car. 

The main criteria for student eligibility are: 
attend their nearest recognised special setting ( Facility for Deaf and Hard of Hearing) 
OR 
• You must live more than 4.8km from Pearcedale Primary School and Pearcedale Primary School is the 
closest government school to your residential address. 
  
If you believe that you may be eligible please contact the office on 5978 6250. 
 
Applications must be returned by 8th March 2024  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

  CSEF -  CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND  

 

 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for 
CSEF. 
A special consideration category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
The allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps,  
excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
  
The annual CSEF amount per student is 
• $150 for primary school students 
• $250 for secondary school students 
 
HOW TO APPLY 
New applicants should contact the school office or download the attached CSEF application form. 
 
If you received CSEF at your child's school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this 
year unless there has been a change in your family  
circumstances.  
 
You only need to complete an application form if any of the following changes have occurred: 
• New student enrolments; your child has started or changed schools this year - e.g Foundation Student 
Changed family circumstances; such as a change of custody, change of name,  
concession card number, or new siblings commencing this year. 
Eligibility Date 
For concession card holders, CSEF eligibility will be subject to the parent/legal guardian’s concession card being 
successfully validated with Centrelink on 29 January 2024 and/or 15 April 2024. 
 
  
Please contact our school office on 5978 6250 if you have any queries. 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Parliament and Civics Education Rebate 
 
Students from our school will soon be undertaking an education tour of the national capital. Students will be 
given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s  
history, culture, heritage, and democracy.  
The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the  
national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of 
the excursion the Australian Government is contributing funding of $45.00 per student under the Parliament 
and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs.  
The rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of the excursion.  
 
 




















